RC-2000

Spring ’05 Business Meeting Minutes - Revised

 April 30, 2005 

San Antonio, Texas  

Members Present:

Antonio Perez, (President) Jacquelyn Belcher, Wayne Watson, Ken Yglesias, Stewart Sutin, Stephen Curtis, Jerry Sue Thornton, Bruce Leslie, Rufus Glasper, Geoff Hall, Henry Shannon, Wayne Giles.

Guest Presenters:  Pat Morgan-Webb, Chris Webb (Emeriti)

President’s Report

President Tony Perez suggested holding a meeting for Academic Officers in RC-2000 member institutions to share their practices and challenges.  Tony suggested the VP of Academic Affairs of BMCC would host, set agenda and run dialogues with peers in parallel session with RC-2000 CEO meetings. This could help members more easily share what we learn in visits to member sites.  Future parallel meetings might be held once a year and could vary in topic and attendance, depending on the theme.  There could be some interaction with CEOs.  Members agreed and a trial meeting will be offered in NYC at the Fall ’05 Meeting.

President Perez appointed Jerry Sue Thornton and Steve Curtis to serve on a nominating committee to suggest candidate(s) for Treasurer.  This person will take over the position when Treasurer Bob Todd assumes the Vice President/President Elect position in 2006.

Finance Report

Janet Beauchamp reported on behalf of Treasurer Bob Todd, who was recovering from surgery.  She referred to the handouts and noted that Stu Sutin was helpful in developing investment recommendations.

The income since the last meeting was reported as $48,500; the Expenses were $43,406, leaving a balance on hand of $234,972.94.  Treasurer Todd recommends depositing $150,000 into CD accounts at the Bank of Oklahoma, (which is offering 2.7% on a 13-month renewable, changeable account) and/or another bank offering high interest rates.  He also recommended maintaining a minimum of $35,000 in a checking account at Bank of America and a “Sweep” Money Market Account at BofA of at least $50,000. Stu suggested reviewing the credit rating on Bank of Oklahoma, and any other bank we use, before opening CDs.

MOTION: To accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Motion passed unanimously.

.

Membership Report

Membership Chair Wayne Giles’ report resulted in the following actions and discussion:

MOTION:  RC-2000 expand the membership, with a gradual increase to the maximum number

of 35. Motion passed.

MOTION: Membership to be extended to UNICO, the only community college in Mexico, currently within the Autonomous University of Guadalajara.  Motion passed.  President Tony Perez will follow up.

Attending members also agreed with the recommendation to invite these individuals to attend the Fall ’05 meeting with the potential consideration of membership if there is mutual interest:

1) Curtis Ivery, Chancellor of Wayne County Community College (Detroit, MI) 

(Tony Perez will issue the invitation.)

2) The CEO of the British Columbia Institute of Technology in Vancouver, Canada.

(Rick Miner will follow up with an invitation.)

3) Coen Free, Principal of King William I College in The Netherlands

(Paul Elsner will contact Coen to determine his interest and issue the invitation.)

Pat Morgan-Webb and Chris Webb presented ideas for a greater internationalization of 

RC-2000, with special consideration of the Far East and Muslim world.  Gambia (East Africa) was suggested, which has the highest poverty in the world but is more liberal than the Gulf States.  Pat suggested inviting the new Principal of the community college in Gambia, who is a female Muslim, to attend a future meeting.  She suggested this would bring a rich perspective of Islam in Africa and give us insights into the urban challenges and connections to broaden our thinking.

Chris added that India could be a partner and that RC-2000 members could benefit from connections with all continents of the World as we aspire to learn about our students who come from all regions.  Chris stressed that to gain membership from strategic regions of the world, we should think about how we can subsidize countries that cannot pay membership or travel costs.  One suggestion is to sponsor individual travel costs for one meeting a year and to invite foundations and businesses that have vested interests in these countries to support membership costs.  Agencies in the UK may also be interested in helping to support this international community college collaboration.

Member responses included these suggestions:

1) Consider sponsors relative to developing countries.

2) Partner with national and international groups (such as the Ford Foundation or the World Bank) for joint support of members in poor countries. 

3) Determine what value we want to create with membership expansion.

4) Export valuable know how (such as the aerospace program at ACCD) into foreign countries through a collaborative, worldwide approach.

5) Guard against becoming a charitable organization and still find a way to share.

6) Treat education as a number one export industry; it is not seen that way currently.

7) Learn from countries such as Jamaica and South Africa, as well as share our successes with them.

8) Develop a partnership in China, which would probably involve a partnership with a university. This could be a wonderful opportunity to learn more about allied health and nurse training.

9) Choose new members strategically and wisely to insure a good match.

10) Conduct meetings at international sites periodically.

11) Develop a bid to fund Emeriti to look at countries to determine if they are serious contenders (as Augie and Paul did with UNICO).

MOTION:  To invite retiring CEOs Jacquee Belcher and Wayne Giles to become Emeritus members in RC-2000.  Motion passed.

President Perez announced that Jerry Sue Thornton will assume the Membership Chair position in light of the upcoming retirement of Wayne Giles. Rufus Glasper and Stu Sutin volunteered to serve on a Membership Committee to develop a globalization strategy for the next meeting. 

Rufus Glasper added that Maricopa visits to UNICO in Guadalajara has resulted in the faculty and staff acting more entrepreneurial.  He took a finance team there to look at their training models for Mercedes Benz, soccer teams and businesses formed within the institution.  He believes the expanded view will change their business perspective.

Geoff Hall reflected that it might be difficult to have a regular Roundtable attendance by internationals.  He said that Gambia officials are fed up with visiting consultants and academic tours; they want partners who take the time to understand their cultures.

Jacquee Belcher and Chris Webb offered that the trust factor is important and that we would have a different dynamic as people come and go because they would not have the continuity we enjoy.

Urban Report

Steve reported on the committee’s recommendations:

1) recast the Urban Report to include an external audience (i.e., AACC, associations, corporate sponsors, legislators, etc.) and internal audience (presidents, vice presidents, deans, etc.).  The content would determine the audience;

2) feature occasional leader profiles and expand coverage of best practices, new initiatives, deadlines for grants and policy issues pertinent to our urban colleges;

3) focus on a given theme (i.e., workforce development or policies) in some issues;

4) expand the length of the Report, and published quarterly rather than bi-monthly;

5) review style elements (i.e., for color, logo, etc.);

6) support the publication by inviting colleges, in turn,  to fund one quarterly issue, either directly or through sponsorship.  An alternative could be to solicit corporate sponsorship for a year’s worth of issues;

7) hire a writer, with additional funding support. The writer would develop articles; Janet would have overall oversight of the publication;

8) Distribute the publication electronically;

9) Retain the name “Urban Report” and add tag line to describe purpose (e.g., “urban community colleges working for renewal and change”).

MOTION: To hire a writer for the Urban Report.  Motion passed.

Members added ideas to keep sponsorships at the organization level, rather than on a newsletter and to consider ways to have vast influence on policy through stories and data presented in the Urban Report. 

*Officer Nomination: (Added)

President Perez named the following persons to a Nominating Committee to suggest a person for the Treasurer position (when Bob Todd becomes President Elect in 2006):  Geoff Hall (Chair), Jerry Sue Thornton, Bruce Leslie and Steve Curtis.  

Meeting Dates:

The Borough of Manhattan Community College will host the Fall ‘05 Meeting- October 20-23 in New York City.

The Spring ’06 Meeting will be hosted by Houston Community College in Houston, Texas.

Geoff Hall volunteered to host a future meeting in England with an international theme.

The meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.

-END-

